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Ref.: OPINION OF THE UNITARY TRADE UNION ORGANISATION OF ENERGOPROJEKT

The Unitary Trade Union Organisation is fully supportive of the efforts to protect the interests of the state,
shareholders and employees of Energoprojekt by all means available.

Property that is currently owned by Energoprojekt has been acquired over decades, through laborious and
devoted efforts and work of generations of employees. Since Energoprojekt is the last in a series of
Companies that survived the era of illegal privatisations, its employees hope that the Republic of Serbia
will protect Energoprojekt and take all the measures to prevent any impact of the ownership structure of
the Company on its employment policy and attitude towards its employees, and in particular that it would
not lead to any layoffs of employees. It would lead to a further increase in unemployment rate, which is
contrary to the efforts of the state. We are aware that until now, Energoprojekt has never faced such a
turning point, and the Trade Union is uncompromisingly fighting for the rights and jobs of its employees.
The international reputation of this state is at stake here as well, and these are not the things that could be
traded with.

Bearing in mind all the above said, we believe that the Republic of Serbia, its state institutions and
Energoprojekt will take all the legally permitted measures to ensure that the laws of equity market and of
the takeover procedures are respected completely, in order to protect the interest of employees, their
families and all the shareholders of the most powerful Serbian construction giant, the Energoprojekt
Company.
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Sincerely Yours,




